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Attn: Ross Povenmire

Director of Conservation

7A Spofford Road

Boxford, MA 01921 S

November 5, 2015
’ ( WILLIAMS
Conservation Commission /W-< & SPARAGES
Y

Re: Revised NOI Plan
DEP File Number: 114-1218 — 22 Trask Road, Boxford, MA

Dear Commission Members:

As you know, our office filed a Notice of Intent application on behalf of the applicant, George
Gomatos, for the installation of an in-ground swimming pool, patio and tree removal. We have
had one public hearing to date and the hearing was continued so that a site walk could be
scheduled and because the Department of Environmental Protection Agency had not issued a

file number yet.

Since the last hearing we had a chance to walk the site with your Commission. During the site
walk Commission members and your Director identified two areas where dumping has been
occurring, mostly landscaping debris. Our client has been made aware that the dumping in
these areas has to stop. It is important to note that our client was not aware that this activity
was not allowed. He recently purchased the property and the composting areas were already
in place. We have also submitted a revised plan that shows the two areas and added two
notes that state that the debris shall be removed and the areas shall be allowed to grow back
naturally. In addition maintenance within these areas shall stop.

We look forward to presenting this information at your next scheduled public hearing. If you
should have any questions regarding this information please do not hesitate to contact our

office.
Sincerely,

WILLIAMS & SPARAGES

Greg J. Hochmuth, RS, CWS, PWS
Project Manager

cc: George Gomatos
DEP NERO
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